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Autumn  

Friday 27th November 2015 

Dear Parents, 

 

This morning we have three classes out of 

school: Year 5 have a day in Victorian costume 

at Blist Hill; Reception and Year 1 are on their 

way to Lyme Park dressed as princesses and 

knights. We wish them all a fabulous time. 

 

 

 

 

 

Meanwhile back at school the office is over 

run with cakes and raffle tickets - it must be 

the Christmas Fair! This is an event not to be 

missed. The children love playing on the      

various games, trying their hand at the crafts 

and looking at the stalls. Entry is £1 per     

person. Turkey baps and hot dogs will be  

available on the night. If we are really lucky a 

special visitor might just drop by with some 

gifts for the children. Thank you all for your 

wonderful support. We have lots of cakes and 

you have done a magnificent job decorating 

sweetie jars this year. We look forward to     

seeing you all later. 

 

Year 5 performed brilliantly last Friday in 

their class assembly. They travelled back in 

time to visit a Victorian classroom and taught 

us lots of interesting facts about Victorian 

times.  

 

Next Friday is the Reception Nativity. Parents 

are welcome to join us at 9am for coffee and 

mince pies in the hall whilst the children      

magically transform into their Nativity     

characters and perform at 9.30am. We should 

finish before 10.30am. Parents, grandparents 

and other family members are all welcome to 

join us.  

 

We are looking forward to theatre trips,     

nativities, Christmas parties and Christmas 

dinners, all rounded off by our favourite Carol 

Service at St Oswald’s Church on Friday 18th 

December at 2pm. Sadly I will not be at the 

Carol Service as this is my very last day at 

Astbury St Mary’s School and I must spend 

the day with them in order to finish off the 

term and say my goodbyes. I am delighted 

that I will be back here full time in January as 

I have missed everyone on the days that I 

have been away.  

 

Please check your child’s jumper to make sure 

they are not wearing one belonging to someone 

else. Also make sure they are clearly labelled 

so they can be easily returned. 

 

We have received notification of an incident 

of threadworm.  We would ask parents to talk 

to their child about the need to wash hands 

thoroughly with soap and water after using 

the toilet and dry them properly. 

Threadworm is quite common in children but 

we do need to highlight this problem to ensure 

early detection and early treatment is sought.  

Should you have any queries please contact 

your local GP or Pharmacy for advice. 

We have also had reports of head lice in 

school.  I would therefore ask if parents could 

please check their child’s hair, whether long 

or short each day.   
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